AGENDA FOR PEDALS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2011   

10.00 to 12.00
Saturday 26th March at the Friends Meeting House, Clarendon Street, Nottingham

AGENDA FOR 2011 AGM 

A1. Welcome, apologies for absence and brief introductions

A2. Minutes of the 2010 AGM and matters arising

A3. Chairman’s Annual Report and discussion

A4. Treasurer’s Annual Report and discussion

A5. Election of office holders 

A6. Membership Update

A7. Discussion on Experience with the New Committee System

A8. County Council Support for Cycling

A9. Any other AGM business.

Minutes of the Pedals Annual General Meeting Held 15th March 2010 at The Globe.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Susan Young, David Clark, Terry Scott, Peter Briggs, Andrew Househan, John Bannister, Andrew Martin, Arthur Williams, Hilary Backhouse, Roland Backhouse, Martin Quarton, Roy Wilson. Alison Russell, Elizabeth Kirk, Chris Gardner, Joan Mackin, Richard Mallender, Karen Fry, Chris Parker and Eve Parker.

Apologies for absence: Paul Saxton, Lynne Booth, Malcolm Kennerley, Mara Ozolins, John Wilson and Roger Codling.

Chairman’s Annual Report. 

Hugh gave an over view of the chairman’s report for 2009-10 highlighting the successes (Autumn conference, Framework bike recycling scheme, reopening of Wilford suspension bridge and increased turnout at monthly meetings etc) and some failures (potential loss of Rural Rides programme from 2011, the County Council’s general lack of interest in cycling and lack of officer with enough time really to focus on cycling).  T

Treasurer’s Report. 

Chris Gardner has taken this role over from Susan Young. The Autumn conference finances are virtually sorted. £550 has been ring fenced for Byron House (the venue) as it is proving difficult / impossible to pay for this. Profit from the conference is about £500. It was agreed to pay £25 each to the local church and SUMAC centre for their assistance in lending equipment. A vote of thanks for Susan’s efforts was passed.

The City County Forest book continues to sell steadily nearly 5 years after the second edition appeared. There are about 9000 copies left. More are being sold online now.

Chris has emailed his report to Pedals activists. Chris said that Pedals is in a better position than a year ago with about £7400 in funds. The newsletter is 41% of expenditure. Chris is proposing to reduce the number of Pedals accounts (currently there are four) to simplify administration.

The cost of stalls is increasing. These costs could perhaps be shared with others e.g. Ridewise.

Cheque signatories are Chris, Susan and Andrew.  David Miller has said that he wishes to stop being responsible for selling Pedals T-shirts. These will be sold on the stalls in the future. There are not many of them left.

Pedals will renew its subscription to Cyclenation even though this has risen from £48 to £70.

Election of Officers. 

Hugh is stepping down as Chairman. Andrew Martin is taking over as Chief Facilitator. Arthur Williams and Susan Young will be assistant facilitators / meetings chairs, with Hugh still willing to assist (as back-up), if necessary.

The constitution needs to be amended to allow for the change of name from “Chairman” to “Facilitator”. (This proposed changed wording, to be drafted by Hugh in consultation with Andrew, Peter and Susan, will go out in the newsletter to consult members with a view than to getting the change ratified by the next monthly meeting). 

Chris Gardner is continuing as Treasurer. 

Dave Clark is continuing as Membership Secretary. 

Responsibility for Publicity and media liaison will now be shared by a subgroup including Andrew Martin, John Bannister, Susan Young, Arthur Williams as well as Hugh and will make their mobile numbers available for media contacts. 

Peter Osborne is taking over as Secretary (and continues as Minutes Secretary).

It was agreed to set up a separate committee (elected officers and a few Pedals activists, e.g. Susan and Arthur) to focus on internal Pedals business needing more careful deliberation. The committee of eight will mainly keep in touch by email and a private area on the website, but with some occasional face to face meetings. This decision is also subject to formal ratification by the wider Pedals membership.

Pedals representation at meetings and liaison with other organisations: Current and new volunteers. 

Notes were circulated with the AGM agenda by email. The following is a brief summary of the changes made at the AGM:-

· Greater Nottm CDG: Hugh and Arthur continuing with this.

· Cycling for Health Project Steering Committee: Peter Briggs had now taken over from Hugh as the main Pedals rep.

· Broxtowe Transport Group: Robin Phillips assumed to be willing to continue, though Peter Briggs also now interested in attending when Robin cannot make it. Hugh would now attend only if there were particular items of interest to him coming up, e.g. relating to the NET extension plans in Broxtowe Borough.

· Stapleford Local Transport Group: Martin Quarton offered to attend this.

· Notts CC Highways South Cycle Group is now in practice defunct so no volunteer now needed

· Greater Nottm Light Transit Advisory Committee: Hugh (and Andrew as substitute) willing to continue with this.

· Broxtowe Environmental Partnership:  Less important unless anyone particularly wishes to attend!

· Rushcliffe Environmental Partnership: Hugh willing to attend this, along with Karina Wells (who wears various hats at such meetings but who is keen to get the group to get more interested in green transport)

· West Bridgford Local Traffic and Transport Group: Hugh willing to continue representing Pedals on this group, chaired by John Bannister. Richard Mallender also involved as a Rushcliffe Councillor.

· CANN (Climate Change Action Nottinghamshire). Richard Mallender will attend if this continues. Its future was unclear with the departure of Callie Lister from the FOE Regional Office who was coordinating the group.

· East Midlands Cycling Forum:  Hugh said that there were problems in finding a generally convenient date cannot be found for this in the spring or summer 2010, for various reasons, so it might now be necessary to postpone it until the autumn. He would keep the situation under review

· Monitoring planning applications: Hugh will do this for Rushcliffe. Volunteers required for Broxtowe, Gedling and City.

· U-cycle project: Arthur, Roland, Hugh and Susan to continue to liaise.

· Notts CC cycling instructor: Andrew and Susan.

· Transition Nottingham and local groups. The Sherwood Bike Day on 27 March was a good example of how Pedals could work closely with local TN groups, especially ones where there was strong interest in cycling, as in Sherwood and West Bridgford. Andrew Martin and Arthur Williams, as well as Karen Fry, were much involved with organising the Sherwood event.

· Ridewise: Andrew Martin and Susan Young

· Sustrans: Peter Osborne and Andrew Martin involved as Sustrans volunteer rangers and Hugh more generally liaises with Nicola Jones in particular.

· One-off meetings, e.g. as organised by GNTP, GOEM, etc. on various wider transport and planning matters: representation to be discussed on ad hoc basis. For the time being at least, Hugh was willing to coordinate this. Arthur said that he might be able to attend some of these.

It is important that Pedals representatives at meetings make sure that they have any necessary background information on the background to agenda items likely to be of interest to Pedals, or which we wish to raise, as well report back to the Pedals business meeting on the outcome of meetings. 

It was also important that any comments on behalf of Pedals were consistent with our statement of strategic aims, as revised last year and available on the Pedals website.
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